
                  

  

  

              
              

               
  

  

              
 

               
 

              
 

               
            

              
             

  
  

             
  

                
  

 
 

        

 
 

 
  

 
  

  

   

   
 

From: Information Access 
inform@vosa.gov.uk Information Access Team 

Berkeley House 
Croydon Street 
Bristol 
BS5 0DA 

Tel: 0300 123 9000 
Fax: 0117 954 2546 

Our Ref: E0002721 

Dear 

Date: 5th July 2010 

ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 

Further to my letter of 29th June 2010 concerning Operating Centres based at Herne 
Place, London, SE24 0EN. My colleagues in the Central Licensing Office have now 
supplied me with information to allow me to answer the remainder of the points you 
raised in your e-mail of 20th June 2010. 

I can confirm the following:­

1) There are no GV79E forms available for any operators based at Herne Place 
London, SE24 0EN; 

2) The EU Directive on Industrial Land Use is not relevant to the issuing of 
Operator Licences; 

3) There are no copies of plans available with respect to the Operating Centres 
or buildings as it is not a statutory requirement; 

4)	 If the holders of these Operator Licences had not been able to satisfy the 
requirements on repute set down in legislation they would not have been 
granted and issued with a licence. Additionally, if their repute was called into 
question at a later date, the Traffic Commissioner has the authority to revoke 
an operators licence on the following grounds; lack of repute, failure to satisfy 
repute or the Traffic Commissioners decision that repute has been lost. 

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact us, quoting reference 
E0002721. 

If you are unhappy with the response provided, you may ask for an internal review. 
To request an internal review, please write to: 

VOSA Corporate Office, 
Berkeley House, 
Croydon Street, 



 
  

  
                

  

       
           

              
  

            
             

             
  

  

    
 

 
 

 
  

     

 

Bristol,
 
BS5 0DA
 

or email vosa.corporateoffice@vosa.gsi.gov.uk 

giving the reasons for your dissatisfaction. It will help us if you quote the reference 
number for your case. 

If you do not agree with the outcome of the internal review, you may lodge an appeal 
with the Information Commissioner (www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk). The 
Information Commissioner is an independent official appointed by the Crown to 
oversee the Data Protection Act 1998, the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and the 
Environmental Information Regulations 2004. 

The Information Commissioner can consider complaints about any aspect of the way 
in which requests for information have been handled. Please note: the Information 
Commissioner would be unlikely to consider your complaint if you have not first 
requested an internal review. 

You can write to the Information Commissioner at: 

The Information Commissioner s Office
 
Wycliffe House,
 
Water Lane,
 
Wilmslow,
 
Cheshire
 
SK9 5AF
 

Yours sincerely 

VOSA Information Access 

http://www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk

